1/11/89

¥r, Peul Rothermel
Hﬂnto 011 Ce.
1401 Elm 3%,,
Dallze, Texas 75202

Dear Psul,

Thenks for your lstters of 1/9 snd the promptaess of the refund of
phone costs.

_ I will not again heer from this men until be returns te Celifomis.
t d41d not know axsetly whem that would be. If you changs your mind ageir, you

n lot me know. I very much doudt he would entrust the film to the meil, I
Imow that were 1 im his position I would not, However, 1if he mekes s copy of 1t
for other puarposea, I will see if I esn borrow thet for you,

There is s difference between » book and @ movie, The book csn be
sent through the meil and 1t is difricult if not impossidle %o step. A movie is
showm in publis, is sdvertised, necesserily involves fized estublismmente and
people, Something esn be dome sbout that,

Mesnwhile, perhpps he will entrust the meil with hias film, or perheps
somecne vill imow someone, like sn sirlines pilot, who would hand-carry it. Heving
it edpied by someone trusted is s big edvemtage. Affer I hear from him sgsin
I'11 let yeu know,

in iy thinking, this is becomdng more ¢leerly sm agency cperstion,

Again, thanks,

Bhe.ﬂb.

Harold Weisberg



Hunt O1. COMPANY

Darras, TExas 75202

PAUL M. ROTHERMEL , JR.
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

January 9, 1969

Mr., Harold Weisberg

Cog d'Or Press

Route §

Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

I am enclosing a check in the amount of $17.90 for
your expenses incurred on our behalf. I don't think we
should pursue the film thing any further, as the cost is
something more than I anticipated, and I really believe
it would be disrupting to bother Mr. Hunt with it if we
were to get it.

Thank you for the enclosures, and I will try to get the
information regarding the arrests, if there were any at the
Sheriff's office.

Very truly yours,

PMRjr:ej L

Enclosure (Ck. - $17.90)



Hont O, COMPANY
DaArras, TEXAS

PAUL M. ROTHERMEL, JR.
SECURITY OFFICER

January 9, 1969

Mr.Harold Weisberg

Coq d'Or Press

Route 8

Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Harold:

| got your letter of January 8th in the afternoon
mail and had already answered your letter of January 7th.

| don't want to be backing out of any arrangements
which we might have in regard to your obtaining the film
"Farewell America'' but | have done some further thinking about
it, and believe that it might be more disturbing and confus-
ing to obtain the film, than to not obtain it. |f you do have
a chance to get a copy of the film and will send it to me |
will make two copies of it and send you one, providing such
arrangement is satisfactory with you, and | hope that it will
be for it would help me on my end as | have a contact here
that does our film copying and it is easier for me to get it
done this way,

Let me know what else you might need in regard to
the individual slides,

Best regards,

PMRJr:rps

Paul M. Rothermel, Jr.



